Northwestern Lehigh Educational Foundation
Meeting of the Board of Directors
Minutes for October 1, 2018


Members Present: DJ Wolbert, Judy Henry, Dan Macaulay, Meredith Prange, Steve Prange, Eric Andreus, Erin Vermulen, Jeff Zellner, Kristen Grim, Steve Feinour, Tina Talago, 

DJ called the meeting to order 7:00 pm and requested any changes to the meeting agenda.    
Approval of Agenda: Meredith motioned to approve, Val seconded – the motion carried.
Approval of the Minutes:  Erin motioned to approve, Tina seconded – the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS 
We received a personal donation from Mr. Crocco, whom attended our Spring board meeting. 
We also received a thank you from Dr. Wright and information about the basket bingo for the Alumni Association. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  
Treasurer: Steve reviewed August report. Steve reviewed that he created a miscellaneous fundraising category for the purchase and sale of stadium seats and umbrellas and future sales. We discussed the donation from New Tripoli Bank and agreed it needed to be allocated to the Golf Tournament. Steve will adjust this. Total income YTD $11,175.20, Total Expenses $3,036.20. Cash Balance is $$114,198.42. No bills to pay. 
Allocations/EITC:  Dan reported the mini-grant program round 1 is published and some applications have already been received. The timeline and applications have been distributed by the school and are on the NWLEF website. Dates for reference are as follows:
Round 1:
· 10/12/18: Applications Due
· 11/16/18: Teacher Notification
· 12/3/18: Funds to District
Round 2:
· 1/7/19: Applications Due
· 2/1/19: Teacher Notification
· 2/4/19: Funds to District
Round 3:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]3/8/19: Applications Due
· 4/1/19: Teacher Notification
· 4/1/19: Funds to District
He also reported that the State communicated with us regarding our application, we will be approved, and businesses should be approved shortly. 
We had voted last meeting on the purchase of additional Chromebooks not to exceed $5,000 however the total came back at $5,300. We will work with the school to look at a prior overpayment and this shortage and find the net. 
LeAnn raised a question to inquire about the pending check for $10,000 for the Artist in Residence programs. A quote from Weisenberg was received but we are still waiting on the quote from NWE. We will wait to receive that and then issue the check. 
Fund Development: 
· Golf tournament- It was a successful event, but we are still waiting for the final numbers because we are waiting for one more donation. Our goal is still to increase golf participants/teams. Overall, we reviewed that the event was run well. The schedule worked, and the raffles/contests went well. 
· Stadium chairs/umbrellas – We have sold a total of 27 stadium seats online and in person. There is approximately a dozen chairs remaining to be sold. LeAnn informed Val that the PayPal link for the umbrella was not working so Val resolved that earlier today. DJ also shared that the got a PayPal card reader which has made it easier to sell the items at the games. We can use the PayPal reader at our events moving forward as well for additional purchases. 
· Clay shoot – October 14. Registrations have begun to roll in and we already have what we believe is 15 teams. Almost filling the course. DJ suggested we confirm the number of teams we need for the dedicated course. Perma Column will be sponsoring the jerky donation in Ken’s honor and will be sponsoring a team. Meredith will be sending out the Sign-Up Genius in the coming days. If the board can solicit donations for the giveaways that would be helpful. Reimbursement request for $143.55 for Meredith Judy made a motion, Kristin seconded – the motion carried.  
· Sponsor Event – November 15 at Eight Oaks 6-8pm. Access for setup at 5pm. Eight Oaks is waving the facility rental fee and will offer a per person discount. Meyers Catering will cater again. Total cost is $25/pp. The cost is unchanged from the last two years. RSVP date will be a week prior to the event. Meredith will be getting Eric the sponsor list, but DJ also encouraged the board to consider the sponsors or personal contacts whom should be invited as well. We discussed that we want to expand the guest list and considered options. Eric will make a recommendation. Meredith, Tina and Judy will handle desserts and coffee. Valerie will handle the signage and Judy will again bring the decorations. We are investigating the STEAM Lab donation of ornaments again. Eric requested a budget of $1,500 for the event. Val motioned for the deposit to be paid, and Judy seconded – the motion carried. Invitations extended to spouses. Tina motioned for the deposit to be paid, and Judy seconded – the motion carried.

Governance: Officer nominations and elections were run by Steve. 
We opened nominations for President. Val motioned to nominate DJ, Eric seconded – motion carried. DJ accepted.
We opened nominations for Vice President. Steve motioned to nominate Dan, Judy seconded – motion carried. Dan accepted.
We opened nominations for Secretary. DJ motioned to nominate Valerie, Tina seconded – motion carried. Valerie accepted.
We opened nominations for Treasurer. Val motioned to nominate Steve, Erin seconded – motion carried. Steve accepted. 
Eric motioned to close nominations, Judy seconded – motion carried.  
Tina motioned to pass an anonymous ballot, DJ seconded – motion carried. 

PR: 2019 dates were reviewed. Board meeting dates: 2/4, 4/1, 6/3, 8/5, 10/7, 12/2. Fundraiser dates:  Tigers Night out is not confirmed yet, 5K will be 5/25, Golf Tournament 8/9 and Clay Shoot 10/ 13. 
The End of Year report is a work in progress. Valerie requested any feedback on the 2018 report as soon as possible. 
Val will duplicate the 2018 flyers for 2019 unless the board shares any feedback on the 2018 designs. 
Alumni: Charlene Silva attended the meeting as an Alumni representative and shared flyers for the Basket Bingo on October 28 at 1 (noon opening) at Lynnport Fire Hall. Charlene will provide 50 postcards for the clay shoot gift baskets. 



New Business:
Annual planning meeting will be discussed later to get together informally and discuss ideas. We found it very helpful last year.
The monthly meeting for December will be held on December 3 and we will find a location, perhaps a restaurant. 
The board discussed the purchase of additional NWLEF shirts. Steve made a motion to buy shirts not to exceed $250, Meredith seconded – motion carried. Valerie will reach out to Comfortek to confirm the options including style and colors.
We also discussed a jacket for the board – windbreakers, waterproof, fleece, etc. Kristin investigated options with The Handsome Prints. The cost included left chest embroidery and ranged from $20-$40 based on style and size. We agreed we would also ask Comfortek for an estimate. Kristin will email the board and once we identify preferences we will vote. 
DJ requested Dan update the committee diagram for the new year. New board members will sign up for committees as well. 

Tina motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:35, Steve seconded – motion carried. 
